OFFICE OF THE SUPERVISOR TOWN OF GUILDERLAND GUILDERLAND, N.Y. 12084

November 18, 1982

Dr. Lindsey Childs 8 Providence Street Albany, New York 12203

Dear Lindsey:

I wanted to drop you a note to let you know how much I appreciated the invitation to speak at the McKownville Improvement Association's Annual Dinner. My wife and I enjoyed the evening immensely. The food was superb, the conversation was excellent, the music was soothing and the warmth of the attendees was greatly realized.

I would appreciate it if you would express my feelings to all the members of the McKownville Improvement Association who attend your next monthly meeting.

On another note, we are moving ahead with plans to provide day and night skating on the McKownville Reservoir. We are going to provide a warm-up area in the Filtration Plant. I am told by Dennis Moore that Andy's Sporting Goods would like to get into the business of renting skates to all those who would like to skate, but do not have any. I asked Dennis to float the idea with you about the Improvement Association selling cocoa, cider and donuts as a means of fund raising. Perhaps you could take this up with the Association and let me know what the response is.

Once again, thank you for the invitation and for the wonderful night. Please say "Hello", to Rhonda for me.

With warm personal regards,

Kewin A Moss

KAM:sg